
To whom it may concern, 

 

My name is Lisa Hart and I am a resident of 19860 Jaclyn Drive.  I am writing to voice my grave concern 

for the proposed marijuana cultivation on 16750 Herrington Road.   

I have been dealing with migraine headaches for much of my adult life.  I am currently taking 

medication, vitamins and acupuncture to manage them.  I have found throughout my struggle that the 

smell of marijuana both growing and also being smoked is one trigger for bringing on these migraines. 

I moved into the development on Tinilyn Dr 5 years ago because I fell in love with the view and close 

knit rural community.  After losing my home in the valley fire we decided that the stress of building was 

more than I could handle and we made the decision to spend everything we had to move into the 

neighborhood because it offered a community while being free of the strict organization of HVL.  If you 

were to have told me when I invested our life into the house that there would be a major marijuana 

grow just 1,000 feet from my home I would never have made the purchase.   

If this proposed grow is approved I will be forced to sell my dream home and uproot my family again 

because I could not imagine a life with daily migraines so debilitating that I would not be able to 

function. 

In my 24 years as a Lake County resident, my husband and I have dedicated ourselves to the community 

and county.  We truly believe that Lake County is a beautiful place and we defend all that it has to offer 

against many that feel it is a lesser place.  Organizers of this county have made mistakes in the past and 

we have all had to suffer and push through and keep building it up.  You now have the decision to do 

what is best for not only our neighborhood but the county.  

I am not against marijuana cultivation, I am against its cultivation next to developed communities.  This 

is a large county and already has many places where marijuana is grown with little backlash.  Plan this 

out accordingly and this movement can be a positive thing. A grow this size that is next to the largest 

community in the county does not appear to be a well thought out plan.   

Lastly, the beauty of this county is also under attack.  The placement of this site will cause people 

entering this county from the south on Highway 29 into the Hidden Valley Community to look up the 

hillside full of 35 massive, white and unattractive grow tents!? Placement is key in development and the 

placement of this grow is all wrong. 

Thank you, 

 

Lisa Hart and Tony Hart 

19860 Jaclyn Drive 

Lower Lake Ca  


